
Underhill Infrastructure Committee	

4/15/24	

Members present:  Kurt Johnson, Mike Weisel, Clarke Elliott, Russ Clark	

Guests:  None	

Meeting convened:   6:00 pm at Town Hall	

Agenda adjustment:  None	

Public comment:  None	

2024 paving bids	

• We reviewed the 5 bids received for paving on Irish Settlement Road	

• We will recommend to the Selectboard that we award the project to F W Whitcomb and that the work 
be done in the spring of 2025 in order to allow for any potential settling of the 6 culverts that will be 
replaced this summer.  The bid price was $195,983 which will  be adjusted in accordance with the 
VTrans asphalt price adjustment procedure.	

• Russ indicated that he will begin to replace the I S culverts after finishing English Settlement Road, 
likely around June 1.	

Crack sealing:  	

• This summer will be the third year of the current 3 year contract with Fresh Coat for crack sealing.	

• We recommend that sealing be done on the last two segments of Pleasant Valley Road as well as either 
1) River Road or 2) side roads such as Sand Hill, Range, Beartown, etc.	

• We will research the situation to decide which way to go with sealing beyond Pleasant Valley Road	

Bridge 8:	

• Kurt noted that when we repaired Bridge 8 a few years ago, the downstream beam was quite rusty 
from salt effects and he suggested that we investigate the cost to clean and paint it as a budget item in 
next year’s budget	

• We agreed and thought that possibly Cricket, Tyler or ECI might know who does this sort of work	

Meeting adjourned:  6:30    	

Next meeting:  May 20 (?)


